WOODBROOK NEWSLETTER Spring 2020
Board of Directors
President:          Brad Trueax (94 Camp Circle)

Vice President: Jon Hill (82 Plantation Way)
Secretary:         Virginia Stanley (32 Lakeside Dr.)
Director:           Dana Ryan (171 Woodbrook Dr.)
Director:           Kerry Clark (236 Lakeside Dr.)
Treasurer:         Kathy Caruso (132 Lakeside Dr.)
President’s Message:
Well, it looks like old man winter is almost over and thankfully it’s been rather mild. There have been no major problems at Woodbrook and everything appears to be running smoothly.  I’m looking forward to getting back up there and seeing all my friends and Woodbrook family.   There are a few items that I would like to make everyone aware of concerning rules, upcoming projects.
Pool Renovation:
The outcome from the Ballots asking permission from the owners to allow the BOD to allocate up to 30K to have the pool repaired was overwhelmingly approved. We are now in negotiations with contractors to get this work done, hopefully we can get it done at the beginning of this season. This is something that really needs to be done to maintain the durability and safe 
Lot Inspections:

Salisbury Management Co. will begin lot inspections in early June as per Woodbrook rules and regulations. It is the responsibility of each owner to ensure their lots are clean and safe. 
Recommendations: 
All owners have agreed to comply with all the Woodbrook regulations. It is recommended that the owners reread all regulations available at the Woodbrook office and online. 

Brad Trueax, President

On behalf of the Board of Directors
Opening Weekend – Our official opening date is Wednesday April 15th. As usual the future winter conditions will determine the actual opening day.
Opening Informational Meeting – Sunday, May 24, 2020 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge.  

Annual Meeting – Sunday, August 16, 2020 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge. We will be voting for Board Members at this meeting. Open positions will include One 3-year and one 2-year terms.
Bi-weekly BOD meetings will be conducted throughout the summer. The actual dates will be posted on the message boards. 

THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS

Condominium Fees   [image: image1.png]


      
The enclosed invoice is due April 1, 2020, and payable no later than April 30, 2020. Amount due is $600.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2020.

Payments should be mailed to: 
Salisbury Management Company, 

120 Shrewsbury Street, 

Boylston Ma. 01505
Site Managers

Buddy McRell, Pete Marrotte and Joe Girouard have agreed to remain on as our Site Managers for the 2020 season. Thank you gentlemen, for your dedication and hard work. Don’t hesitate to let these guys know how much we all appreciate their hard work by telling them when you see them.
A special thank you to Doug Ibelle, winter site manager, for a job well done.  Harry Damon kept Woodbrook plowed and sanded when needed, and their  work has been greatly appreciated.
Sewage System Reminder:
We continue to experience problems with the pumps due to items being flushed down the sewer system.  Handi-wipes, baby wipes, personal wipes, paper towels, sanitary products, etc., ARE NOT TO BE FLUSHED AS THEY CANNOT GO THROUGH THE SYSTEM.  Only toilet paper made for septic systems should be used.  
Entertainment Committee
Welcome Spring and welcome back to another great Woodbrook season!  We hope everyone is rested because we have a busy season planned for you.
We moved Christmas to July so that it would not be crowded into the Labor Day events.  We added a corn hole tournament in August, and we planned tournaments for closing weekend.  Many, many thanks to all our volunteers who work to make your summer fun. If you have any questions or ideas, you may email me at kellytdkel@aol.com.  See you soon. Fran Kelly
Webmaster      [image: image2.wmf]
Janet Moore is our Webmaster.  She may be contacted at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com.  Please contact her regarding any postings. Per our attorney, disclaimers have been posted on the WB website and the Friends of Woodbrook Facebook page.  

Our website is http://woodbrooknh.com where you can find information regarding DRA regulations, Bylaws, Board Meeting Minutes, Newsletters, Property Sales and any current happenings. 
Janet has recently spent a lot of time updating the look and security of the website. Thank you Janet, Great job. 
Gatekeeper     [image: image3.wmf]
If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, or need to purchase a new remote, please contact the gatekeeper at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  Remotes may be purchased for $30.00. Each lot may only have two (2) active remotes. 
Owner’s List

Fred Cilberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please advise Fred of any changes, to enable him to keep all information current.  His telephone number is (508-429-2039).  Email address is 
f-jciliberto@msn.com
Office Hours:
The Woodbrook Office is open every Saturday from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  beginning Memorial Day thru Labor Day.  Please consider volunteering for one Saturday this season. 
DRB Notes:
The DRB will be available starting Saturday April 25th to start reviewing permits between 11-12 at the office.  Please remember if you have an existing permit from last season, you will need to see the DRB for renewal. Permit applications will be available in the mailbox on the office door.  Also, anyone who received a permit from last season, and has completed the work, please notify DRB so we can inspect and close out your permit.
Dumpster issues:

Last season some owners violated our dumpster policy. Please make sure you are aware of all the Woodbrook rules so we don’t have to issue any fines in 2018. Garbage should NOT be brought from home.  Other materials, which should NOT be found in the dumpsters, include TVs, furniture, carpeting, mattresses, oils, grills, metal or any construction materials.  Boxes should be cut up or crushed.  Land Fill Permits may be obtained from the Fitzwilliam Town Hall at no cost.

Tarmac Usage:

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, jet skis, paddleboats and both sides of golf carts must be identified. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although boats and boat trailers are permitted.
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Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member.  Please feel free to notify Fran Kelly by email kellytdkel@aol.com.


In Memoriam

Our deepest sympathies to the following families for their loss:





Al Eyles, Brother
Dan Stewart, Mother
Brenda Christopher, Mother
Frank Malone, Mother 
